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147802 ALVAREZ JOSUE

DOB: 12/01/1992 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Alvarez in June 2016 provided
he has both a home and job plan. Conditions of parole
include: GPS for six months, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole. This is
with the xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx provided by the RI
Department of Corrections upon release. During any period
Mr. Alvarez becomes unemployed, he must actively work with
his parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
community service. This parole is contingent upon Mr.
Alvarez remaining booking free and remaining in any program
or educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
(GTD:6/1/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

144546 BALDWIN ELIZABETH

DOB: 11/06/1945 - PAROLED
In

consideration

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board votes to parole Ms. Baldwin
in April 2016. The Board does not believe that further
incarceration, given the current expiration date of the
jail sentence, would work as a deterrent or that parole
under these circumstances would depreciate the seriousness
of her offense. Overall the Board finds that she meets the
criteria for parole. Conditions of parole will include an
approved home plan as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for
the
duration of parole. Ms. Baldwin must make arrangements with
the court concerning her restitution plan and ability to
pay prior to release. This parole is contingent upon Ms.
Baldwin remaining booking free and remaining in any program
or educational course in which she is currently enrolled.
(GTD:1/27/17)

WOMEN'S

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Archibald

556046 DASILVA ERIC

DOB: 07/31/1990 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. DaSilva in June 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxx Mr. DaSilva is to be placed on GPS for a minimum of
six

months

and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his
sentence. He must work with his parole officer xxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any
period
he becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his
parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
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community service. This parole is contingent upon Mr.
DaSilva remaining booking free and remaining in any program
or educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
(GTD:1/29/18) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,

Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

094594 JONES TERRY L

DOB: 05/17/1975 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Jones in April 2016 to
straight parole. Conditions of parole will include

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He needs to
establish a plan with his parole officer xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
This parole is contingent upon Mr. Jones remaining booking
free and remaining in any program or educational course in
which he is currently enrolled. (GTD:8/4/16) MEDIUM VOTE:
YES: Pisaturo, Almeida, Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

REVOKED

123354 DEJESUS MARCO A

DOB: 10/08/1974 - REVOKED

Based on the adjudication of Mr. DeJesus' new charge of
Possession with Intent to Deliver and conviction the Board
votes to revoke parole without reconsideration.
(GTD:7/14/21) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

DENIED

100860 BANKS TYCHONN L

DOB: 11/27/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole without reconsideration based on Mr. Banks
extensive criminal history, which reflects several violent
offenses, as well xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition he has
had prior opportunity on parole. The Board cannot say that
he could remain at liberty without violating the law and
further believes that to parole him on this record would

promote disrespect for the law. (GTD: 6/7/18) HIGH
SECURITY VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
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Verdi, Archibald

145913 BLANDINO JOHAN T

DOB: 07/12/1992 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature of the offense including the possession of a firearm
on multiple occasions, drugs and violations while on bail,
the Board votes to deny parole. In addition, Mr. Blandino

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to date and he
also has a drug charge pending in New York. The Board
believes that to parole him on this record will show

disrespect for the law and depreciate the gravity of his
offenses. We will reconsider him in January 2017 and we
recommend
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:1/10/19 ) MEDIUM
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Archibald

144554 BONITATI LISA D

DOB: 02/20/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Miss Bonitati
presented

before

the

Board

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, in addition she is here on a new charge
which occurred less than a year after her last release.
Accordingly based on her criminal history and xxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
the
Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration. If she

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx she can write to the Board for reconsideration.

(GTD:2/18/17)

WOMEN'S

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Archimbald

065553 BRYANT ALONZO W

DOB: 09/26/1964 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. As reflected in his
criminal history, risk assessment and xxxxxxxxxxxx during
this incarceration Mr. Bryant is not a good risk for
parole. In addition, he does not meet the Board's policy
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as of the time of
consideration. The Board is very concerned with his
xxxxxxxxxxx, prior felony convictions and insight as displayed
at

hearing.

The

Board

recommends

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
We
will deny parole at this time without reconsideration.
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(GTD:11/29/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

140238 CAMEJO MIGUEL A

DOB: 09/21/1970 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature and gravity of his current offense including
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and the use of a weapon as well as
his significant and violent criminal history. To parole Mr.
Camejo on this record, we believe, would depreciate the
seriousness of his actions and promote disrespect for the
law. In addition, the Board is cognizant xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx and other discharge plan in the process and we
recommend that he make a transition when he flattens his
sentence to that plan. (GTD:7/17/16) HIGH SECURITY VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi Archibald

538333 FRANCIS EDWARD G

DOB: 08/02/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr. Francis'
criminal history, the seriousness of his offense and short
sentence the Board votes to deny parole. Under these
circumstances the Board does not believe it would be a
deterrent and would promote disrespect for the law. In
addition, Mr. Francis displayed limited insight at hearing.
He will flatten his sentence. (GTD:10/04/2016) HOME
CONFINEMENT

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Almeida,
Verdi, Archibald

144961 GARCIA JONATHAN

DOB: 02/05/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of Mr.
Garcia's criminal history, including the completion of his
last sentence in June 2015 before he recommitted in August
2015 and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to date the Board votes
to deny parole without reconsideration. The Board
recommends

that

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
GTD:2/23/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

523414 GARRETT LAKESHA Y

DOB: 06/03/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
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assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Ms.

Garrett

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. However, given her overall
record

and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, coupled with the gravity of her offense
the Board is compelled to deny parole without
reconsideration as we believe it would promote disrespect
for the law and undermine the severity of her actions. The
Board recommends xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for
Ms.

Garrett's probation/transition. (GTD:11/16/16 WOMEN'S
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
Archibald

119727 LAPOINTE AARON M

DOB: 06/10/1983 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record and
medical/mental health records. The Board has reviewed Mr.
Lapointe's
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. It does not appear that Mr. Lapointe is a
suitable candidate for parole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and lack of an appropriate parole plan
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and safety in
the
community. The Board denies parole without reconsideration.
(GTD: 6/27/16) SEEN AT HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Archibald

107584 MARTIN JAIME D

DOB: 06/23/1977 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment and parole plan/request. Mr. Martin presents
with some insight and the Board commends him for that, but

finds his criminal history and repetitive nature of his
offenses for domestic violence concerning. Accordingly the
Board will vote to deny parole without reconsideration. The
Board believes that to parole him from this sentence would
promote disrespect for the law and undermine the serious
nature of his domestic violence history and offenses.
(GTD:11/27/16)

HOME CONFINEMENT VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Archibald

142561 MCKEE HALEY C

DOB: 06/22/1979 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given the gravity of
the offense including the recklessness of conduct and loss
of an innocent life the Board votes to deny parole at this
time as it would undermine the seriousness of the offense,
would not be a deterrent and would promote disrespect for
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the law. The Board does commend Ms. McKee
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxx to date and will reconsider her in January 2017. At
that time we recommend that she present xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx from March 2016 through January
2017 for the Board's consideration. (GTD: 9/8/18) HOME
CONFINEMENT

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Almeida,
Verdi, Archibald

153602 NICHOLS ROBIN

DOB: 10/06/1967 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment and parole plan/request. Given the seriousness
of the offense, victimization and the short sentence the
Board believes that it would not be a deterrent and to
parole Ms. Nichols at this time would promote disrespect
for the law. In addition, Ms. Nichols displayed limited
insight and made excuses for her actions. The Board votes
to deny parole without reconsideration. (GTD:10/4/16) HOME
CONFINEMENT
Almeida,
Verdi, Archibald

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

556261 RAMOS MURPHY

DOB: 08/30/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Ramos appeared
before

the

Board

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
in August 2015. In light of the Board's policy and
requirements
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board denies parole at this time but
will reconsider him in June 2016. At that time we would
like to have the benefit xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:3/19/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Almeida,
Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

143744 TODD ANTHONY P

DOB: 11/19/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

for

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board recognizes
Mr. Todd's budding insight, but in light of his criminal
history, the nature of his current offense for drug dealing
and reckless driving as well as xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board is hard pressed to parole
him.

In

addition

he

has

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Accordingly the Board denies parole without reconsideration
as we believe to parole him at this stage would depreciate
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the seriousness of his actions and promote disrespect for
the law, also the Board could not say that he could remain
at liberty without violating the law. The Board encourages
Mr.

Todd

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:10/22/16) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisturo, Almeida,

Archibald ABSENT: Verdi

092800 WRIGHT RYAN G

DOB: 01/24/1976 - DENIED

The Board reviewed the request from Connecticut regarding
the proposal to release Mr. Wright to a community release
program. The Board unanimously voted to deny the request
for inmate Wright to take part in the Community Release
program. The intent of the Board when they voted to parole
him to his consecutive Connecticut sentence was that he
would serve that sentence inside the Connecticut
institutions. (GTD:8/10/24) OUT OF STATE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Archibald

WAIVED

533912 JOHNSON CARRIE M

DOB: 10/06/1977 - WAIVED

Ms. Johnson appeared before the Board expressing a desire
to waive parole and flatten her sentence in light of her
soon to be released date. We will accommodate her request.
(GTD:5/27/16)

WOMEN'S

Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Archibalt

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

REV/REPAR

092403

HAZARD ADRIEN M

DOB: 06/10/1976 -

REV/REPAROLE
Based on Mr. Hazard's xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and his
admission to same the Board votes to revoke parole. The
Board also votes to reparole Mr. Hazard with the following
conditions: GPS minimum of six months, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx. This is with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
for

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
thereafter for the duration of parole. During any period
of unemployment Mr. Hazard is to engage in up to twenty
hours of community service per week incoordination with his
parole officer. This parole is contingent upon Mr. Hazard
remaining booking free and remaining in any program or
educational course in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD:
3/21/18) HIGH SECURITY
Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Archibald

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

